Minutes
Iowa State Association of Counties
Board of Directors Meeting
ISAC Offices, 5500 Westown Parkway, Suite 190, West Des Moines, Iowa 50266
Phone 515.244.7181
Present: Melvyn Houser, Peggy Rice, Lonny Pulkrabek, Harlan Hansen, Eric Stierman, Deb McWhirter, Danny Waid, Tim Huey, Joel Rhone, Elizabeth Ledvina, Matt Cosgrove, Wayne Clinton, Joe Neary, Kathy Babcock, Grant Veeder
Absent: Joan McCalmant, Russell Wood, Darin Raymond, Wayne Walter, Linda Langston, AJ Mumm, Cara Marker-Morgan
Guests: Micah Van Maanen, Nicole Loux
Staff: Bill Peterson, Rachel Bennett, Kelsey Sebern, Brad Holtan, Kristi Harshbarger, Robin Harlow, Jeanine Scott, Dan Rees, Jamie Cashman
Thursday, June 25, 2015
ISAC President Melvyn Houser called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Houser swore in Elizabeth Ledvina, Tama County Veterans Affairs, and Tim Huey, Scott County Planning and Zoning. 
Approval of Minutes

Moved by Kathy Babcock, seconded by Tim Huey to approve the February 13, 2015 ISAC Board of Directors meeting minutes. The minutes were reviewed and discussed. The motion passed unanimously.

The Electronic Transaction Clearinghouse (ETC) Board of Directors meeting minutes were reviewed for informational purposes.  
Review ICIT General Technology Assessment Report

Joel Rohne and Micah Van Maanen, ICIT Assessment Team Members, provided a review and led a discussion with the Board about the ISAC General Technology Assessment Report. Micah reported that the overall technology at ISAC is good, but that there’s always room for improvement. He reviewed the highlights which included purchasing, hardware, security, policies, licensing and more. The recommended purchases were reviewed. 
Bill Peterson and Jeanine Scott reported on the recent and upcoming changes related to ISAC technology that will require the level of IT investment to be increased. The audit was a great tool to help figure out what is needed moving forward. 

The Board asked questions and amply discussed the needs, purchasing options, hiring options, and more.
Meeting with the Auditor

Nicole Loux, McGowen, Hurst, Clark & Smith, P.C., discussed issues related to the ISAC FY 2015 audit with the Board. Staff was dismissed giving the opportunity for board members to raise any issues of concern prior to the start of the audit scheduled for August 2015. 
Staff returned and Bill introduced Mallory Shafer, ISAC Receptionist/Administrative Assistant. 

President Houser recessed and reconvened the ISAC Board following the ICTS Board of Directors meeting. 
Management and Financial Report

Moved by Grant Veeder, seconded by Lonny Pulkrabek to accept the financial report as of May 31, 2015. Brad Holtan presented the financial report. He reviewed the highlights and noted that some adjustments will be made at year-end. The amount of reserves, investment options, depreciation fund use was discussed. The motion passed unanimously. 
Moved by Kathy Babcock, seconded by Elizabeth Ledvina to ratify application for a Community Interoperability and Health Information Exchange Cooperative Agreement Grant.  Jeanine Scott reported that ISAC has applied for the grant. The motion passed unanimously. 
Bill Peterson reported that hiring a Network Administrator will be the first step in the technology assessment action plan and because the Board has already approved this position, no further action is needed at this time. 

Robin reported that the grant application for the Iowa Access grant was denied, but as was strongly recommended, ISAC will resubmit the grant proposing to work with one of the state’s providers. 
Kristi Harshbarger gave a report on legal matters. 
CM&MHDS

Harlan Hansen has been serving as the ISAC Board representative on the Case Management & Mental Health Disability Services (CM&MHDS) Board. Due to his upcoming retirement, his spot will need to be filled by another supervisor on the Board. The item was tabled. 
Bill presented a letter from CM&MHDS to the managed care companies proposing the possibility of CM&MHDS providing contracted services for the managed care companies in the future.
President Houser recognized Harlan for his time on the Board and congratulated him on his retirement. 
NACo Report

Grant Veeder reported on the NACo 2nd vice presidential election landscape. He also gave an update on the NACo Board meeting that was held during the Western Interstate Region Conference. President Houser also gave an update on activities related to the WIR Conference and NACo Board Meeting in conjunction with WIR.
Bill gave a schedule of events for the Iowa attendees of the NACo Annual Conference. 

Governmental Relations Activities Report

Jamie Cashman gave a final update on the 2015 legislative session and a forecast for next year’s session. He also reviewed the 2016 Legislative Policy process schedule. 
ISAC Conference and Meeting Reports

Kristi Harshbarger reported on the ISAC Webinar Series and requested ideas for upcoming webinars. 

Kelsey Sebern gave an update on fall school planning activities. 

Rachel Bennett gave a Counties Connect America initiative update. A webinar was held, many of the campaigns have been contacted directly, and bi-weekly updates will begin going to the full membership soon. 

Rachel showed the We Are ISAC video and reported on plans for its release. 

Brad gave an update on the ISAC Scholarship Golf Fundraiser being held at Toad Valley Golf Course on September 2.

Board members shared issues, concerns, ideas, achievement, etc. with other board members. 

President Houser adjourned the meeting at 2:30 pm. 
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